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Wildlife Service (USFWS), to achieve concurrence with any proposed revision to local MPPs 
and to assure that the appropriate level of manatee protection is provided.  FWC recommended 
further discussion of proposed revisions and review of the supporting data between county, 
state and federal staff as the most expeditious path to revising Miami-Dade County’s MPP.   
 
Following receipt of these initial comments from FWC, DERM staff further coordinated with 
FWC to discuss the updated data and analysis generated during the MPPRC review process 
and discuss recommendations of the MPPRC. FWC has now provided additional, more detailed 
feedback on the MPPRC recommendations (attached FWC Follow-up Review letter dated 
August 11, 2010).  In addition, we have received correspondence from the USFWS regarding 
FWC comments (attached).  FWC’s technical feedback does not constitute an agency action, 
but rather is intended only to provide guidance on the most productive forward path for formal 
review and approval of a revised plan.  Although FWC’s comments identify certain elements of 
the MPPRC recommendations that they cannot support, FWC has provided additional guidance 
on recommended plan revisions that are likely to be acceptable to their agency, subject to 
development of acceptable specific language to be included in the revised MPP.  As compared 
to their initial comments, the FWC is now willing to consider a process to allow for transferring 
the use of boat slips from one site to another, and suggested that the issue be addressed 
countywide rather than limiting it to the Miami River.  In addition, FWC recommended updating 
the definition of existing facilities in the MPP and they provided guidance on an acceptable 
approach.  Although FWC did not agree with the recommendation for a ten-fold increase in 
transitory dock density in areas of downtown Miami and the Miami River (FWC noted that this 
area has the highest concentration of manatee deaths in the County), they did suggest an 
opportunity for limited expansion of transitory boat slips in this area.  
 
FWC has clearly indicated that formal approval of any plan revisions will require review of the 
specific proposed revision language in the context of the entire plan.  Any revision to the 
County’s approved MPP will ultimately require formal review and approval by the FWC and 
USFWS.  I am therefore instructing DERM staff to work with these agencies to develop specific 
language for a draft revised MPP based on the recommendations of the MPPRC and the follow-
up comments received from FWC.  Following development of a draft revised plan and receipt of 
public comment, the draft revised plan will be presented to the Board for your consideration for 
transmittal to reviewing agencies for formal review and approval.   
 
If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Carlos Espinosa, Director of DERM, 
at 305-372-6754 or me directly. 
 
Attachments: 
 

- FWC’s Follow-up Review of the Recommendations from the Miami-Dade County 
Manatee Protection Plan Review Committee dated August 11, 2010 

- USFWS Letter to FWC dated September 8, 2010  
- Transmittal of Final Written Recommendations of the Manatee Protection Plan Review 

            Committee to Board of County Commissioners dated November 19, 2009 
- FWC’s Preliminary Review of the Recommendations from the Miami-Dade County 

Manatee Protection Plan Review Committee dated February 3, 2010 
 

c. Honorable Mayor Carlos Alvarez 
Susanne M. Torriente, Sustainability Director 
Carlos Espinosa, P.E. DERM Director 
















































































